
SCC Minutes 1/4/18 

In attendance: Todd Dawson, Angela Webb, Nikki Fike, Liz Gibby, Brooke Foess, Karin Brown, Audrey 

Barton, Kyle Zundel, Jennifer Klingonsmith.  

Holly read the minutes from the last meeting. Liz Gibby motioned to approved the minutes. Karin Brown 

seconded.  

Learning Walk will be January 10th. The members who signed up for the 12:30-2:30 session are Audrey 

Barton and Jennifer Klingonsmith. January 17th the session from 12:30-2:30 had the following people- 

Angela Webb, Brook Foess and Karin Brown.  

Todd and Liz have been going to boundary meetings. The boundaries shifted from 400 S to Pony Express 

Parkway and Pioneer Crossing. We have had 21 kids register in the last 2 days. Our current numbers are: 

9th graders-649, 8th graders-731, and 7th graders-729. The current 6th grader/incoming 7th grade number 

is at 840.  

There is a possibility of trailers coming in for next year, but the district is also looking at using teacher 

preps and using those as classrooms. If they brought portables, it would be three of them, so 6 

classrooms. They are trying to figure out if it is cost effective to bring in the portables for 1 year.  

The new school groundbreaking should start in February. There will be no ceremony, as they only do 

that for High School’s.  

Audrey mentioned why Silverlake will be coming to Vista and not Frontier. It is 200 kids, and after the 

split we will be the smallest middle school, and that is if we include Silverlake. Liz mentioned that after 

attending the boundary meeting, sit was clear that the Silver Lake students should come to Vista to even 

out the numbers for the next 5 years.  

Todd mentioned that our resource officer is phenomenal. If anyone ever asks about him rest assured he 

is great!  

We discussed the digital citizenship panel. Office Zaugg is willing to help with the panel during Parent 

Teacher Conferences.  

Jennifer Klingonsmith said Blaine Edwards is her brother in law and she’ll as him if he’ll be on a pane 

during Parent Teacher Conferences February 13th. He is the district head of technology. We will heavily 

advertise for this. Caller, emails, Facebook, website, etc.  We will have a sign upon entrance. We need to 

advertise 2 different times 4:15-4:45 and 5:30-6:00pm. Liz Gibby will be a mediator for both sessions.  

Karin wanted to recognize Mr. Beckstead for staying late on the last day before winter break. He stayed 

for hours to help students finish their projects.  

We got 5 new lunch tables. We now have seating for 722 students.  

Next meeting is February 8th 3:15 in the Media Center.  

Karin moved to adjourn the meeting and Liz seconded it.  

 



 

 

 


